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Issue : The proposed closure of public libraries.

1.0ne of the stated goals and objectives within the Strategic Directions-Strong Communities
(p.49 of the draft L.T.C.C. Plan) is to “increase involvement in lifelong learning by providing
resources and informtion through libraries and websites’.

A stated objective for Cultural and Learning Services (p.104 of the draft community plan) is
to provide a library network that meets information, learning ,and recreational needs.There
are 14 libraries which council is already providing with books and other stock for reference
and for borrowing and providing a n information service through libraries which it will
continue to do in years 1 to 3 ,and 4 to 10.

2.The suggestion (p 8 of the summary of the community plan) that a saving of $450.000
could be made by the closing of Bishopdale,Redwood and Spreydon Libraries and that
withdrawal of the mobile library would save a further $80.000 is obviously at odds with the
stated objectives of the draft L. T.C.C plan.

I submit that reducing the number of libraries from 14 to 10 will greatly disadvantage a large
section of the population of Christchurch, and is a backward move for a city that would view
itself as “going forward’ to quote current corporate jargon I have heard uttered by some
councillors. Projected population growth, and the steadily increasing number of senior
citizens in this city would suggest the need for more rather than fewer libraries.

3. When savings obviously need to be made, I question the wisdom of producing the draft
Long Term Council Community plan in such a large,glossy format which includes more than
30 full page photographs which are very nice but more appropriate to a tourism

publication. Whilst council and upper echelons of management may believe that they are
acting in the best interests of the ratepayers,they also need to be reminded that it is other
people’s money that is being used, and there is no place for aping the excessive expenditure
of multi-national corporates.

Christchurch has an academic and cultural heritage of which it can be proud.Let’s keep it that
way : keep the libraries.

Cynthia Henderson
22 Ravensdale Rise
Westmorland




